Autumn 2019
Year 3 St Bernadette 

Parent Newsletter 
Welcome to Year 3.   We do hope you and your family have had an enjoyable summer break and are refreshed and ready to begin the new school year.  
Our newsletter gives you some details on the areas of the curriculum to be covered during the autumn term.  Please note that PE sessions will be on Tuesdays. Hair should be tied back and earrings should not be worn on these days.  Please arrange for your child to have a complete and correct P.E. kit in school and ensure that all items are clearly labelled with their name in the correct school PE bag.
It would be helpful if you could also arrange for your child to bring in a box of tissues so that they are always available for the children to use in class.  
RULES
We have discussed the rules that we feel will help the children to learn and work in a happy and positive environment. Additionally, the rules reflect the ethos and mission statement of St. Mary’s school. These will be displayed in our classroom. The school’s rewards and sanctions for good and bad behaviour have also been discussed with the children and displayed in the classroom.
HOMEWORK
Spellings, X Tables, Literacy, Numeracy, Mental Maths and Handwriting homework will be given every Wednesday to be handed in on Monday of the next week. Your child can hand in their homework earlier if they wish.   The purpose of the homework is to reinforce learning that has taken place in class. It is also an opportunity for you to see what your child is learning.  Each week the work will be explained and we will discuss any questions that they may have. The weekly spelling test will take place during the week to allow your child to practise the spelling pattern that they have focused on in lessons. Please ensure your child has practised and learnt their spellings during the week.  Other homework may also be given relating to either RE, Science or history if required.
Now that the children are moving into KS2, a greater emphasis will be placed on being more independent and responsible. Your child’s homework is therefore an opportunity for them to take responsibility themselves; ensuring homework is always completed and handed in on time.  
READING
To further develop the children’s reading, it is imperative they have their reading book and reading record in school everyday. They will have the opportunity to read independently and they will be encouraged to read for longer periods during the school day.

Please endeavour to read with your child for around 20 minutes each night in order to develop fluency.  Spend a little time as well discussing what has been read and asking a few questions.  This discussion not only helps a child to enjoy the experience of reading but it also improves their comprehension skills.  Reading Records are provided for date, book and comments to be added.  Please sign your child’s reading record and encourage them to write a comment about what they have read including page numbers daily. The value of home support in all these activities cannot be overestimated. Please refer to the note in your child’s reading record on how to approach reading at home. 
THINKING SKILLS

We continue to use De Bono’s Thinking Hats, Habits of Mind and a variety of Thinking Maps to develop the children’s thinking skills.  Over the coming weeks, ask your child to draw one of the thinking maps and explain how we use them or what the habit of mind is for the week! 

We look forward to working in partnership with you and your child this year. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you wish to discuss anything.
Thank you in advance for your support,

Yours Sincerely,

Mrs N Falzone              
Year 3 Autumn Term
	NUMERACY (following the New Curriculum)
Understand place value, ordering and rounding numbers; Understanding the relationship between the four operations x  ÷   +  and  – 
Mental calculation strategies;   Real life problems (including money); recognise fractions of shapes and numbers; relate fractions to division; find simple fractions of quantities, shape and space.
Times tables will be practised regularly. Your child also needs to revise multiplication and division facts on a daily basis at home.
LITERACY (following the New Curriculum and cross-linked with our history topic).
This term, the children will be covering recount writing (diary entries and newspaper reports), character description, and setting of stories, letter writing and information texts.
They will be given weekly spellings to learn for a test and other Literacy homework to fit in with weekly work.

There will be weekly handwriting practice, spelling test and comprehension work.

Collaborative/Guided Reading will take place regularly and the children will read in set groups.  Some children will be reading individually on a daily basis
Big Writing (creative writing) will also take place each week.
SCIENCE

Plants and the function of the parts of a plant. The children will be focusing on giving scientific explanations as to why and how plants grow and are alive. 
HISTORY  
Ancient Egyptians?
Children find out about the lives of the Ancient Egyptians. They will be studying how they lived and worshipped and explore their burial techniques.
R.E.  
In the Beginning 

In this unit, children will be exploring the different ways which God reveals Himself to us in our lives. They will be looking at evidence through scripture, tradition, creation and human experiences and linking this to the way that we as Christians live our lives. 
The children will attend regular Masses and assemblies which you are most welcome to attend.

	ICT

Children will be using computer programming software to programme devices and explore different techniques using set formulas. 
ART
The children will look at art through Ancient Egypt. They will be exploring the use of water colours, pastels and paints and find ways to mix colours to add tones and shadow effects.  
DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY
The children will design, paint and sew a piece of bunting which will have an Ancient Egyptian hieroglyphic letter on. They will be using different sewing skills to add details and patterns on their cloth.
PSHE (following the S.E.A.L. programme of study)
‘New beginnings’ and ‘Getting on and falling out’; the children will learn to understand why and how rules and made and why they are enforced.  They will learn that there are different rights, responsibilities and duties in school, at home and in the community. They will learn to set themselves target and goals and to acknowledge their own and others self worth. 
MUSIC
This term we will be focusing on  different areas of music including:

-understanding rhythm

-creating pace

-performance of solo and group pieces.

P.E. 
The PE tutor will be providing the children with different skills in tennis, gymnastics and athletics looking at perfecting techniques and improving performance. 


